

July 25, 2014

Mr. Michael R. Cusack 225 Snedecor Ave. Bayport, NY 11705

Re: Philip Toups

Dear Mr. Cusack:

It is with great joy to inform you that our One Shepherd One Flock Capital Campaign has been a resounding success with our current pledge total of \$2,271,656.00. This total amount represents 114% of Guidance and Giving's recommended campaign goal of \$2,000,000. At the time Darren Moore and Philip Toup submitted their final report on the capital campaign, campaign total was at 108% of the goal. I can only attribute the success of our campaign through the hard work of your dedicated consultants. Darren and Phil.

I am transmitting this letter of commendation for the benefit of Mr. Toup. I understand that our parish campaign was the first campaign Phil has been engaged with, as a consultant.

Phil always performed his tasks with such professional demeanor. He worked well with our parish staff and brought so much laughter in the parish office with his sunny and upbeat personality. Two weeks into the active phase of the campaign, Phil demonstrated his ability to facilitate a meeting and he continued to play an active role working with committee members throughout the different phases of the campaign. His collaborative way of working with all volunteers made it a pleasant work experience for the parish staff because of the minimal disruption caused by the campaign activities.

It has been a pleasure for all of us here to have worked with your campaign staff, demonstrating excellent work ethics and delivering an "over the top" results from their hard work.

Thanks to all of you for assisting us in our much needed capital campaign.

Yours in Christ,

Rev. Leon Juchniewicz